
Martin Luther King, Jr 
Community Hospital

1680 E. 120th Street Los Angeles, 
CA 90059  
P: 424-338-8000 
www.mlkcommunityhospital.org

December 18, 2019

Mr. Carl Scheuerman  Compliance 
Officer  OSHPD  Seismic 
Compliance Unit  Facility 
Development Division  2020 East El 
Camino Avenue, Suite 800 
Sacramento, CA 95833
Re: AB 2190 Attestation Martin Luther King, Jr. Community 
Hospital — 12259 1680 East 120th Street, Los Angeles, CA 
90059

Dear Mr. Scheuerman:

Pursuant to your July 23, 2019 correspondence and the requirements of Assembly Bill 2190 (2018), 
the Board of Directors for Martin Luther King, Jr. Community Hospital, a Facility of the County of Los 
Angeles, hereby attests to the awareness that the hospital is required to meet the January 1, 2030 
deadline for substantial compliance with the regulations and standards as set forth within the Hospital 
Facilities Seismic Safety Act (Section 130065).  Attested to on the 18th day of December 2019 in Los 
Angeles, California  I can be reached at (424) 338-8000 should you have any additional questions.

Sincerely,

Elaine Batchlor, MD  Chief Executive Officer  Martin Luther 
King Jr. Community Hospital 1680 E. 120th Street  Los 
Angeles, VA 90059  Email: ebatchlor@mlkch.org  Phone: 
(424) 338-8000  
cc: Patrick Rodgers, Sr. Structural 
Engineer-Office of Statewide Health Planning and 
Development Debra Flores, Chief Operating 
Officer-MLKCH Jonathan Westall, Vice President Ancillary 
Services-MLKCH


